
 

Gerald Lamberty  

Gerald Lamberty returned to the State Department after his time in the Army, in 1958. After 
spending a period in Washington gaining proficiency in Spanish and Latin Affairs, he was assigned 
as the Junior Staff Assistant to the Assistant Secretary for Latin American Affairs. There he was 
responsible with assisting visiting U.S. Ambassadors assigned to countries in Latin America and 
arranged for them to attend one or two of the daily staff meetings that the Assistant Secretary held. 
While on assignment overseas he served in the Dominican Republic, Peru, Poland and Guatemala.  

 


